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October 2, 2025 

 

 

Dr. Lennor M. Johnson, President 

Imperial Valley College 

380 E. Aten Rd. 

Imperial Valley, CA 92551 

 

Dear President Johnson, 

 

This letter provides follow-up and closure on the California Community Colleges 

Chancellor’s Office (Chancellor’s Office) 2022/2023 Methods of Administration 

(MOA) program review and desk audit conducted on November 6-14, 2023. The 

primary purpose of the visit was to review Imperial Valley College’s activities to 

ensure that they met the requirements of the U.S. Department of Education’s Office 

for Civil Rights (OCR) for community colleges receiving federal financial assistance. 

 

The Chancellor’s Office review was conducted under the authority of the U.S. 

Department of Education’s Guidelines for Eliminating Discrimination and Denial of 

Services on the Basis of Race, Color, National Origin, Sex, and Handicap in Vocational 

Education Programs (Guidelines) (34 Code of Federal Regulations [CFR] Part 100, 

Appendix B; 34 C.F.R. Part 104, Appendix B; 34 C.F.R. Part 106, Appendix A), Title VI 

of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, 

Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, and Title II of the Americans with 

Disabilities Act of 1990.  

 

I am pleased to inform you that Imperial Valley College has addressed the required 

corrective actions. Therefore, the Chancellor’s Office has closed your monitoring 

findings. Please maintain this letter for your records. Although not anticipated, 

should further problems associated with these findings be noted, we will bring the 

matter to your attention and negotiate further actions with you accordingly. 

 

Thank you for your efforts and timeliness in responding to the findings and 

corrective actions. We hope that the monitoring process was a productive one for 

your school. 
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Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Chèri Fortin 

Dean 

 

 

CC: Anthony Cordova, Vice Chancellor 

 Patricia Robles, Economic and Workforce Development Coordinator 
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